
HENDERSON NORTH SCHOOL
Newsletter Monday 27 March 2023

Dear Whānau

School Dates - last day of term 1 is Thursday 6th April at 3.00pm.
We will return to school on Wednesday 26th April.  




TUESDAY 28 MARCH

School will be open for the day


come to see your 

child/ren in the school setting.


We will be open for parent visitors from 

9.00am in the morning until 3.00pm. 


Teachers will be in their classroom after school until 5.00pm 

so that you can come to talk about the programme and 


the plans for the year.  

It is an opportunity to find out how your child/ren manage their 

school time and to check their progress. 

Do take a walk around our school.


The library will be open until 3.45pm for you to visit and 

read to your children.




Thursday 6 April
Rooms 10,11 & 12
9.00am - 10.30am 

Whānau welcome!
Bike/Scooter/Skateboard

Don’t forget your helmets!

Last week our caretakers shed was broken into and some of our 
valuable equipment that helps us keep our school looking beautiful 

was taken.  We have many cameras around the school so have been able 
to give the police some great footage.  

Fruit
Sometime we have excess fruit.  This is available after 

school outside the office.  Please take just what you need.

Ice Blocks are for sale every Friday - $1 or $2
Funds raised help us keep the bees

Scholastic Book Club Brochures have been sent home - 
you can place orders at the office.



General Election

Will be held on Saturday 14 October - 


If you are interested in applying to be work  for the day please see information 
below.  Our school hall will be used on the day so you can apply to work at 

our school.


Easter Raffle
Raffle tickets have been sent home 

There are 6 tickets included
3 tickets for $5
6 tickets for $10

All tickets my be returned by Tuesday 4 April
Raffle will be drawn on Thursday 6th April

(Apologies the notice says it will be drawn on Wednesday 5th April)
Please return all unused raffle tickets.

If you have a child turning 5 this year please get in touch so 
we can add them to our New Entrant list.

Irene Ogden - Principal



Friday’s Year 2 & Year 3 Assembly 
The assembly was held by Room 18. 

Room 18 shared interesting facts about our brain.







On Wednesday the Henderson North School touch rugby team played in our 
local primary school's competition at Waitakere College. Our team played with 
passion and skill, demonstrating respect to their opponents. We had a great day.  
He whetū koutou!  You are all stars! 




Friday was a bright and sunny day for our New Entrant Assembly, we did have a lot 
of children away unfortunately. We hope you all get better soon and come back to 
school soon. Room 11 hosted  the assembly and some of the children showed us 
how brave they are by announcing different parts of the assembly. 

Well done Joshua and Manaia. 


Room 11 shared some patterns that they have been learning about.


Room 12 also shared their craft that shows the patterns that they made.





We celebrated our tamariki that can Be Respectful, Well 
done! Unfortunately both Aliyah Kaani and Bolivia Ihaka 
were away.




Thank goodness we could celebrate 
all of the other tamariki who have 
done amazing things in the 
classroom.


We all had a great time singing welcome 
songs and rowing our boats with a 
friend.




Senior Assembly

Certificate winners for this week for Being Respectful. Room 3 got the 
attendance trophy & Yashvi got the bronze certificate.





On Sunday the 26 of March my best James and I played 
the biggest game of our lives!

My team club that I play for - Waitemata Seagulls - went 
to a Warriors game and we played the game before the 
NRL Warriors game on.  Our team were all having so 
much fun.  We played against a team called the Whalers.

We won our game by 2 points.   Then we got to watch the 
NRL Warriors game.  They also won by 2 points.  We were 
very happy and had a great time.  I got two signatures 
one from my favourite player Shaun Johnson and the 
other one was from Bunty.  Shaun Johnsons daughter was 
writing with a vivid on peoples items and she wrote on my Warriors hat as well as on my warriors flag.  
Wiremu


Yesterday my friend Wiremu and I went to the NRL game at Mt Smart Stadium.

It was Warriors against the Bulldogs.  Me and my team played versus another team.  It was so much fun.  I even got 
some pictures with the warriors.  I even got Shaun Johnson to sign my flag.  I was really happy that the Bulldogs 
lost!  James




JOB VACANCIES

HEBREW CAFE


x1 Full Time Packer (assembling food and packing lunches 
into containers) 

Hours: 5.00am - 1.30pm Monday to Friday


x1 Part time Chef Further job description/responsibilities to be 
discussed during the interview process).

9.00am - 2.00pm Monday to Friday. 


Contact Shawn 021 660 602 or info@hebrewcafeandcatering.co.nz


mailto:info@hebrewcafeandcatering.co.nz




General Election





FACE TO FACE COMMUNITY WORKSHOPS FOR THE CHANGES TO PLANNING 
AND REPORTING
 
The Ministry of Education are holding face-to-face ākonga, parent, whānau and 
community workshops, where they will be talking about planning and reporting. The 
programme, Te Whakangārahu Ngātahi | Planning Together, is focused on 
preparing for the upcoming changes to planning and reporting legislation and 
requirements.
 
They would like to share these preparations with you, to not only ensure you are in 
the know, but also to gather your feedback on the proposed supports - e.g. the tools, 
resources and support channels to be developed. They need your voice and help co-
creating these supports, to ensure they are fit for purpose and add value where it is 
needed.
 
These workshops will be held at the following places from 6 – 8:30pm:

• Tuesday 28 March:  Bluelight, Papakura.  159 Dominion Road, Papakura
• Wednesday 29 March:  Henderson Intermediate School: 70 Lincoln Road, 

Henderson
 
If you’d like to take part in either of these workshops, you can 
email planning.together@education.govt.nz to register your interest.  Food and drink 
will be provided, and they look forward to seeing you there.
 
Further information on planning and reporting and the consultation process can be 
found here: Te Whakangārahu Ngātahi: Planning Together for Ākonga Success – Our 
School, Our Community – Conversation space (education.govt.nz).
 
Ngā mihi,
Lawrence Peters | Practitioner - SAF 

Te Mahau | Te Tai Raro

mailto:planning.together@education.govt.nz
https://conversation.education.govt.nz/conversations/te-whakangarahu-ngatahi-planning-together-for-akonga-success/
https://conversation.education.govt.nz/conversations/te-whakangarahu-ngatahi-planning-together-for-akonga-success/
https://conversation.education.govt.nz/conversations/te-whakangarahu-ngatahi-planning-together-for-akonga-success/




We’d love to see more junior girls getting involved in rugby!
Non Contact: Mixed teams U6 & U7 Rippa // U9 , U11, U13 & U15 Rip Rugby Girls Only //  

Contact/Tackle: U9, U11, U13 & U 15 Girls Only tackle teams

 Waitematajrc@gmail.com     waitematarugby.co.nz    www.facebook.com/wrfcjuniors/

Waitemata Rugby Club  -  96 Swanson Road, Henderson

Hey Girls! Wi! 
you be the next 

Black Fern?

SEASON STARTS 28/29 APRIL, 2023

Come and join in the fun 
with us at Waitemata 
Junior Rugby. There’s 
mixed and girl’s only 
grades, non-contact and 
contact. Register now or 
contact us for more details!

Scan the QR  
code to 
register




